Home & School Association

General Meeting

       October 27, 2010
· Welcome/Opening Remarks  7:00 by Michelle MacDonald, acting President. In attendance was Natalee Morehouse, Patti LaFitte, Sheri Lynn Comeau, Rodney Buggie, Mrs. Kahn, Paula Matthews, Paula Galliah
· Approval of Agenda/ Additions to Agenda: 1st:  Sheri Lynn and 2nd:  Rodney.  Add home and school branch meeting information and Mr. Buggie’s wish list
· Minutes of Last General Meeting was read by Natalee. 
· Approval of Minutes:  1st:  Patti and 2nd: Sheri Lynn
· Business Arising from minutes:   

· Rodney will see Robert Trevors in regards to the FYCAP grant to help with the playground equipment.
· Bank account is closed with RBC and the fee is no longer being charged.

· Treasurer’s Report:  Patti gave an update on the accounts:

Breakfast Account: Patti transferred $500.00 into this account to cover expenses.  We now have $740.00 in this account. Breakfast for Learning grant came through and Rodney will check with Bonnie Green to see if the money arrived yet.
                                           General Account:  $8035.40




 Popcorn:  no profit as of yet.  
· Correspondence:  

· Positive Promotions sent information regarding reading products.
· NB Home and School Federation sent info about the 1 day executive workshop on November 20.  No one on the committee was interested at this time attending.

· New Business:     
· Membership:  At this time we have 77 members registered.

· Playground Equipment Purchase:  grant will be given to Robert Trevors to help with equipment.  It was decided we would wait until the Spring to order the gazebo as it would deplete our funds and we do not have another fundraiser until April. 

· Position of President:  Rodney spoke with Merle Campbell and Sheri Lynn tried contacting him to see if he was interested.  She will try reaching him again.

· Movie Date:  Judy Young was checking into this but she was not in attendance for the meeting.  Natalee and/or Michelle will check with Judy to see if a date and movie have been booked.

· Bake Sale/Craft Sale:  There will be a benefit held at the school a grade 5 student David Wilson to help with expenses. It is on November 18 from 5:30 – 7:00 in the school cafeteria.

· District Home and School Branch Meeting:  Patti attended the meeting and reported that district is looking at having their own annual general meeting and perhaps not joining the NB association.  She will be attending another meeting to get more information regarding our membership fees.

· Rodney’s Wish List:  The school has asked for our assistance with a few school improvements:  A)Steps down to the tennis courts B) Mountain Bikes to used in Storyland Park.  Some improvements to the park as well, fencing and new gravel, cleaned out.  C) Start building up an inventory of snow shoes for the students to use.  Rodney said he would get prices on the above items for the next meeting.
· Next Meeting:  The next meeting will be on November 24, 2010 at 6:00 in the school cafeteria.  
· Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned at 7:40 by Michelle.
Respectfully Submitted,

Natalee Morehouse 
H & S Secretary
